
 

County Council Meeting 

September 15-16, 2010 
Present: 

     Ben Smaltz, President                   Robert Wilder 

     Janet Ordway, Vice President      Don VanWye 

     Larry Moughler                               Keith A. Crow 

     Alan Middleton                               Attorney: 

Auditor: John W. Fetters                    Donald J. Stuckey 

MATTER OF NON-BINDING REVIEWS: 

     Janet Ordway made a motion to give Grant Township Budget a favorable review, Keith Crow second and all 
approved. 

     Don VanWye made a motion to give Smithfield Township a favorable review, Larry Moughler second and all 
approved. 

     Keith Crow made a motion to give Garrett Civil City an Unfavorable review, motion failed due to lack of second.   

     Don VanWye made a motion to give Garrett Civil City a favorable review, Larry Moughler second and all 
approved. 

     Janet Ordway made a motion to give Newville Township an Unfavorable review, Don VanWye second and all 
approved. 

     Robert Wilder made a motion to give Jackson Township a favorable review, Larry Moughler second and all 
approved. 

     Larry Moughler made a motion to give Hamilton Civil Town an Unfavorable review, Robert Wilder second and all 
approved. 

Alan Middleton left at 2:15 PM 

     Robert Wilder made a motion to give Fire Territory for the City of Auburn a favorable review, Keith Crow second 
and all approved. 

     Robert Wilder made a motion to give Spencer Township a favorable review, Don VanWye second and all 
approved. 



     Keith Crow made a motion to give Concord Township a favorable review, Larry Moughler second and all 
approved. 

     Keith Crow made a motion to approve the President of the County Council to send a letter to the County 
Commissioners recommending the consolidation of a fire district for Concord, Spencer and Newville Townships, 
Robert Wilder second and all approved. 
 

The County Council recessed for the day, 4:00 PM 

Thursday 9/16/10; Absent Ben Smaltz and Don VanWye 

MATTER OF 2011 BUDGET: 

     Keith Crow made a motion to approve the 2011 Budget as set 9/15/10, Robert Wilder second and all approved.  
Second vote will take place at the October 4, 2010 County Council Meeting. 

     Alan Middleton made a motion to keep Salaries for 2011 at the 2010 rates, Larry Moughler second and all 
approved. 

MATTER OF HOLIDAY SCHEDULE FOR 2011: 

     Keith Crow made a motion to approve the 2011 Holiday Schedule as presented, Larry Moughler second and all 
approved. 

MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT: 

     Alan Middleton made a motion to adjourn, Larry Moughler second and all approved. 

 

______________ ___                                      _________________                                  ________________ 

Ben Smaltz                                                        Janet Ordway                                               Robert Wilder 

_________________                                        _________________                                 ________________ 

Don VanWye                                                     Larry Moughler                                            Keith A. Crow 

______________                                                Auditor: _______________ 

Alan Middleton                                                                  John W. Fetters 


